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OTTAWA, March 2nd, 1951. 

Dr. K. Kay, 
Chief, Industrial Health Laboratory, 
Department of National Health ßc Welfare, 
OTTAWA, Ontario. 

Dear Dr. Kay:- 

RE: Arsenic Problem - Yellowknife, N.W.T. 

I am enclosing for your information copies of 
correspondence received from A. K. Muir, General Manager, 
Giant Yellowknife Gold Mines Limited in which he outlines 
a proposal by his Company for the underground storage of 
dry arsenic tri- oxide. 

As you know Mr. Christie is in Yellowknife at 

the present time and you will note that he has discussed 
this matter with Mr. 'uir. He intends to have a further 
discussion on the subject with Dr. Kurt Raht of Kimberley, 
B. C. before he returns to Ottawa late this month. 

As soon as he returns he will get in touch with 
you. In the meantime, if there is any further information 
which you desire from Mr. Muir please advise me in order 

that we may communicate with him while he is in Toronto. 

Enc1s. 

Yours very truly, 

G. E. B. SINCLAIR, 
Director. 
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